
 ASCSI Student Senate
Spring 2010
April 5, 2010

Presiding Chair - President Lacey Haggan
Conducting Chair - Vice President Blake Lawson

 Call To Order: 3:15 pm

 Attendance: Senator Choate, Senator Lopez, and Senator Israilova were absent and 
excused.

 Car Accident- There was a car accident this weekend. Leano Zephir passed away. Four 
other students were involved. They are all doing okay. If you know anyone who might 
need counselling or a little extra help getting through it, let Graydon know. His funeral will
be Friday at 3pm. We will be taking a bus up there. There is sign-up sheet for anyone 
wanting to ride the bus. The bus will leave at noon and return late that night, after dinner. 

 Guests: Tom Koerner- I want to donate sustainable coffee cups to sell during green week
to help raise money for Leano Zephir’s family. So, President Haggan, if you could keep in
contact with me so that we can get all of that arranged.

 Minutes from 03-29-2010- approved with corrections





 Off Campus- There is no new information due to a lack of communication. So far, 
everything in Hailey and Burley is going well. We will get a more detailed update next 
week.





 Safe Driving Awareness- Something that Secretary Haggan and I have been talking 
about is dedicating a day to driving awareness about being tired and driving, texting and 
driving, weather conditions, wearing your seat belt, and updating people on facts about 
driving. I feel like it’s relevant and important. We want to focus in on texting while driving 
and seat belts. We could work with Brett Reid, and several other people to get that going. 
The committee working on that would be Senator Felix and Secretary Haggan.

Executive Reports
 Vice Presidents Report- You guys are doing great. Change for Children Chant.
 Presidents Report- Thank you Kyle and Murielle for your hard work during the Easter 

Egg Hunt. Sayid decided to volunteer senators to put up a booth. I would like to thank 
Sayid, Zarina, Alma, and Veronika for helping out. Thank you Kevin for helping out a lot. 
Thank you Senator-Elects for coming. On a more serious note, the last time I saw Leano,
he was playing church music on the piano. Leano was a big part of the Senate. I just 
wanted to read his resignation letter. This summer, he resigned to get his grades right. If 
you would like to read the letter, come see President Haggan. Let’s definitely be 
respectful to Leano and support his family and attend the funeral.

 Advisors Report- The Idaho Statesman would like to do a story on this. We have a 
tendency to put things off, like calling our parents and saying how much we love them, 
and our friends. Let’s not put it off, and call them and tell everyone we love them. Our 
society has shunned people when they have hard times. Let’s not turn people out, but 
turn them up. Pull them in closer and take them in even more. Even though people can’t 
be a part of this meeting, they can be a part of our lives still. 

 The Easter Egg Hunt is something huge. We always have a lot of people show up. It 
turned out great. Thank you everyone for putting that together. 

 My apologies for not getting the scholarships out yet. I’ll get those done before I get 
home.

 The Driving Safety thing is huge. I appreciate Secretary Haggan and Senator Felix for 
volunteering to help with that.

 When SUU comes in, as a way to help with their expenses, we try to host them. The 
Ballroom Dancers are mainly LDS, so they normally host a lot. Any of you who have 
space where you live and would like to host them, that would be great.

 Sarah Slaton will be leaving us in a month. She liked the thank you that you sent her. 
Maybe we can coordinate a reception to send her off. 

 Canyon Ridge High school has 200 people to do Community Service on the 23rd between
12:30pm and 3pm.

 Weekly, Anahi and I make videos about what’s going on, on campus. If you would like to 
be on that with us, let us know. You have such a great representative doing that. If you 
are still not fans of the CSI Facebook page, you need to get on and become a fan.We’re 
trying to make that a regular avenue so that students know what’s going on at CSI.

 Before we need to have that moment of silence, let’s celebrate Lacey’s birthday.
 Adjourned: at 4:48pm by Vice President Lawson


	ASCSI Student Senate

